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February 16, 2025 



Organist Ann Mulder 

Liturgist Mark Kastein 

Announcements 

Welcome & Prayer 

* #44 “Great is Thy Faithfulness” 

* #33 “How Great Thou Art” 

* Greet One Another 

Children’s Message 

Congregational Prayer 

Scripture: Psalm 19 

Message: The Voice of Creation 

Prayer 

* #75 “This is My Father’s World” 

 3K-12th grade dismissed for Sunday School 

* Benediction 

* #269 “He is Lord” 

We welcome Scott Ritzema to our service today who 
will bring us the message. 

Following the service:   Sunday School for all ages 

    Fellowship 

6:00 p.m. Men’s Ministry 

Welcome to worship. God plants us like 
trees beside streams of living water, pro-
vided by Jesus himself (Psalm 1:3; John 
4:14). All who are thirsty, come and drink! 

Children’s Bulletin-Bulletins may be taken home but we 
ask that the crayons be returned to the baskets following 
the service. 

Baby bottles are available in 
the entry. Please return by February 28th 

to Dione Kimble.  
Thank you for your support. 



Mon., 17th 5:30-7:00 p.m. Adventure Club 

Tue., 18th 10:00 a.m. Staff Meeting 

  1:00-3:00 p.m. Senior Gathering 

Wed., 19th 9:10 a.m. 55+ Bible Study & Fellowship 

  6:00 p.m. Junior High Youth 

  7:00 p.m. Choir Practice 

  7:30 p.m. Senior High Youth Group 

Thu., 20th 9:00 a.m. Bethel Quilters 

  5:45 p.m. Executive Meeting 

  6:30 p.m. Consistory Meeting 

Fri., 21st 9:00 a.m. Auditors 

Sun., 23 9:20 a.m. Prayer Time, Youth Room 

  9:30 a.m. Worship-Love Fund Offering 

  10:30 a.m. Sunday School, all ages 

   Deacon’s Meeting 

   Fellowship 

  6:00 p.m. Go & Tell Review 

Mon., 24th 5:30-7:00 p.m. Adventure Club 

Tue., 25th 10:00 a.m. Staff Meeting 

  1:00-3:00 p.m. Senior Gathering 

  6:30 p.m. Women’s Bible Study, “What the 
   Women Saw”, at the parsonage 

Wed., 26th 1:00-2:00 p.m. Dementia Care Group 

  6:00 p.m. Junior High Youth Group 

  7:00 a.m. Choir Practice 

  7:30 a.m. Senior High Youth Group 

Today’s Schedule 

Lift   Sound  Liturgy 

Ed Montsma  Merwin Kimble Mark Kastein 

Nursery  Greeter  Fellowship 

Mac Mattheis  Nic Mattheis  Torrie Grade 

 Children’s Message Randi Turner  
  DVD Delivery Jeanette Winkel  

Next Weeks Schedules 

Lift   Sound  Liturgy 

Rick Redeker Kelly VandeZande Shelly Hiemstra 

Nursery  Greeter  Fellowship 

Cole Arndt &  Kelly VandeZande Jon Post 

Nariah Lind 

  DVD Delivery Shelly Hiemstra 

Volunteers Wanted—The Mission Pillar would like to add 
more volunteers to their pillar. If you are interested in joining 
this group, please contact Ed Montsma or anyone on the 
Mission Pillar. 



Updated Fireside Event-The date is June 22, 2025.  Sign 
up by March 2nd on the food choice sheet in the Infor-
mation Center to verify your ticket. There is a new sign up 
sheet with food choices. If you are bringing added persons 
make sure you have signed their name with their choices 
also. Choices are: Braised Pork Belly, Supreme Cut Chick-
en Breast, Thai Grilled Shrimp, and Vegetarian Cacciatore. 
We have purchased 41 tickets. Ticket cost is $82.95 and  
includes the gratuity. 

Dementia Caregivers Group-Please contact Carley Madi-
gan to register or if you have any questions (920-960-
3281) or carleymadigan0@gmail.com. We also welcome 
anyone interested in volunteering to help in this meaningful 
effort. Our first gathering will be February 26th from 1 to 
2pm. Also March 19th & April 30th. We hope you can join 
us!  

Additional camper information for parents-Approval was 
made to have children from Bethel go to Camp Calvin in 
Waupaca. This would include 4th-9th grade the week of 
June 15-20. We are looking at possible combined transpor-
tation with area churches. The Mission Pillar is also looking 
at paying a portion of the cost which we do not have at the 
present time. Camp Manitoqua is also an option, however if 
your choice is Manitoqua, you will be responsible for the 
transportation. The church will only cover the cost of one 
camp. 
Manitoqua brochures are available in the secretary’s office.  

Volunteers are needed for this event to be suc-
cessful. Please contact Renae if you are willing 
to help. 


